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The Wild Side         Elizabeth Neipert, President  

Typically, this edition of the FAWN (immediately proceeded the Annual  

Meeting) is when you read the Wild Side in order to see what the new president 

has to say about the upcoming year. However, this year is the beginning of a 

new normal. We did not procure a new president; itôs the second year of our 

new two-year terms for President, Vice President, and Immediate Past  

President. The impetus for the change included increased continuity and  

consistency in our leadership and to allow individuals in those positions to  

apply lessons learned one year to the next and have time and opportunity to 

make a positive difference. The last point, to apply lessons learned from one 

year to the next and to make a positive difference, is the focus for this second 

year of my term. 

Last year the Board of Directors (BOD) worked diligently on a number of  

initiatives and programs that are either complete or making significant progress. 

In 2016-2017 we created an outreach presentation on the functions and  

purposes of NMFWAôs working groups, we began collating and uploading  

separate electronic archives for the general membership and the BOD, we 

formed a Training Committee to better serve the needs of our members in 

bringing up-to-date and much sought-after trainings to our Annual Workshop. 

If you missed NMFWAôs training offerings in Spokane, be on the lookout for 

impending announcements for Norfolk. Also in Spokane, the BOD hosted a 

newly invigorated Newcomers Event that reached out to new members and  

attendees with the focus on answering questions and making critical connec-

tions between veterans and new recruits. This Newcomers Event also acted as 

the kickoff for our freshly formed Mentorship Program.  

Speaking of SpokaneéIncredible, is really the only way I can describe our 

2017 Annual Meeting and Training Workshop! From the location and venue,  

to the content of the trainings and program sessions; from the events and  

meetings, to the participants and networking; from the teamwork by your BOD 

and support from our members, to the work completed and the initiatives  

commenced. It was a busy and productive week. We had 300 members in  

attendance that were treated to contemporary and in-depth training sessions, 

topical working group meetings, and special sessions involving issues and  

progress on military installations. Iôd like to thank everyone who had a hand in 

its success including: the entire BOD, our committees and working groups, all  
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presenters, trainers, and session chairs, as well as all of our engaged attendees and those that worked at  

higher levels in order for members to attend. Everyone contributed to making it a memorable week. 

Not wasting any time or motivation from the workshop, the BOD continued its work post Annual  

Workshop. We launched our Website Committee and procured a new web designer, who is already at work 

on a much-needed website redesign. With NMFWAôs impending fresh face to the world, itôs important that 

we clearly and succinctly display who and what we are as an organization. We are currently in the infancy 

of drafting our mission statement to clearly and succinctly describe the purpose and goals of NMFWA to 

rest of the world. Stay on the lookout for important updates on the creation and launching of our updated 

website. 

When I made my initial presidential remarks in Pittsburgh, I closed with ñIôm excited about the direction 

we are headed; we have a number of new tools and ideas in the works for this upcoming year that I canôt 

wait to shareò. While we achieved quite a few of those goals last year, a single year is just not quite enough 

time to enact and execute large tasks. Iôm honored to have the opportunity to see other items through to  

fruition. I hope the rest of you carried the excitement and motivation that was stirred in you during our time 

together and you too see positive outcomes. 

Until next time! 

 

Elizabeth Neipert 

President 

NMFWA 2016-2017 Award Winners 
 

 

Each year NMFWA honors those who go the extra mile to ensure a job well 

done and who have inspired us to work a little harder. On March 8, 2017  

during the Awards Banquet and Hall of Fame Induction, the following  

individuals and teams were recognized for their tireless efforts in support of 

the military mission to preserve our national heritage on Department of  

Defense lands. Awardees were nominated by a NMFWA member for one of 

eight award categories and selected by the NMFWA Awards Committee.  

 

Please visit the NMFWA website for more details on each of the award  

categories and to see how to nominate a colleague or partner to become  

next yearõs award winner.  

 

Congratulations to the following winners! 
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